UNITED NATIONS CONCILIATION COMMISSION FOR PALESTINE

13 524 950

RESTRICTED
ORG/22
28 June 1949
Original: English

M. I

Letter dated 28 June 1949 addressed by the Principal Secretary of the Conciliation Commission to Mr. Nassib Bulos, Delegation Secretary, Arab Refugee Congress

Dear Mr. Bulos.

In regard to your letter of 15 June 1949, I desire to inform you that after consideration by the General Committee of the suggestions made therein, the Conciliation Commission wishes to make the following observations:

Concerning the reunion of separated families, the Conciliation Commission has made the General Committee responsible for the study of this question with all the delegations present in Lausanne. The Commission has also requested its Tochnical Committee to collect information on the spot concerning the steps taken or contemplated by the competent authorities to prepare for the reuniting of these families.

In regard to section (2) of your letter (repatriation and resettlement of certain refugees), the Conciliation Commission has considered your suggestions. At the present time the Commission has under study the whole question of the means of facilitating repatriation and resettlement within the terms of paragraph 11 of the General Assembly's resolution of 11 December 1948. This study, which has not yet been completed, will take into account your plan for repatriation and resettlement. In regard to the possibilities of utilizing the existing distribution of refugee relief in connection with your proposed plan, it is suggested that you might discuss this aspect with the Director of the United Nations Relief for Palestine Refugees.

Regarding section (3), of your letter (frozen assets), the Conciliation Commission, as you are aware, is in continuous negotiations with the Israeli delegation with a view to obtaining an agreement to release Arab funds now blocked in banks under Israeli control, and at a favourable